PADSTOW TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Full Council of Padstow Town Council held on Tuesday 28 January 2014 commencing at 7.30 pm held at the Church Rooms, Padstow

Present: C Watson-Smyth (Chair), F J Bealing, K Freeman, R Higman, 
I F McKey, A Rickard and Mrs A E Symons
In Attendance: Mrs K Pemberton (Town Clerk), PCSO Alan Smith and 
5 members of the public

2013/154
Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Councillors R Buscombe, Mrs K Seaber, D N Vivian and Mrs T Walter 

2013/155
Announcement: Agenda Order: Agenda item 16ii) be taken after agenda item 17.
2013/156
Declarations of Interest: Were received from Councillor C Watson-Smyth: Agenda Item 16ii) Lease/Tenant Issue: Messrs Steins.

2013/157
Dispensations: None.

2013/158
Public Participation: a) Cornwall Councillor’s Report: Apologies were given by the Local Cornwall Councillor.  
b) Police Report: PCSO A Smith gave a brief update which was detailed in his tabled paper.  It was outlined during the period 26 November to 25 January 2014 63 calls were made to the police, 18 resulting in crimes over a period of 2 months which included criminal damage, drink driving and unlawful killing of a deer.  
PCSO Smith also advised that post April he could not give assurances he would be able to attend every Council meeting, but a report would be prepared.  PC Spires had outlined in the tabled report that it was hopeful PCSO Smith would be able to continue to work from the Old Ambulance Station in Padstow but it was inevitable that he would be used as a resource for the whole of the Wadebridge area also.  
He also extended his thanks to the Council for their support to PCSO Smith since he came to Cornwall in 2006.  He also outlined his thanks to PCSO Smith for his hard work whilst funded by the Town Council.  The Town Council extended their thanks also and hoped to continue to see him around the Town and when possible attending meetings of the Council. 
c) Agenda Item 9a) Lobster Hatchery Request: Big Fun Run: Sarah Coates from the Lobster Hatchery provide further clarification with regards to a request to host a fun run along the Camel Trail finishing outside the Lobster Hatchery on the 14 June 2014. They would like to erect a marquee along the parcel of land on the side of the Hatchery and a free beer would be provided by the event sponsor, Sharp’s, to each of the competitors.  Competitors would be capped at 300. 
She had spoken with the Padstow Harbour Commissioners and sand lorries who confirmed they would not operate during the times of the race and should be finished by 11 am.  She has met with the Clerk and an alternative location was suggested however, the Hatchery would prefer the race to finish at their Hatchery as it was clearly the focus of the Fun Run.  All risk assessments/insurances etc would be undertaken/provided.  
Through the Chairman, a Member queried if the alternative location opposite the Sea Cadets would also suffice for their Fun Run if their first option was not approved.  She agreed this would be okay but clearly their preferred option was to finish at the Hatchery. 
d) Agenda Item: 16 Lease/Tenant Issues iii) Lobster Hatchery: The Hatchery Manager and Company Secretary attended the meeting to provide further clarification on this request.  Mr Kennaway (Company Secretary) referred to his letter.  Council had supported in principal their proposal and this was now firming up on various aspects as detailed in the letter.  He considered that uses were broadly the same and not a significant change.  He could arrange for an accurate plan to be drawn up for agreement by the Council to ensure that the site reflected the plans.  He advised that Cornwall Council acted as guarantor and they would be consulted on all aspects of the lease and proposals.  Their future financial forecasting had taken account of current rental charges with them just breaking even.  The area of land they would like to develop on further was currently used for parking.  It was confirmed that the Council would not lose parking revenue and the Hatchery would apply for car park season tickets. Comment was also made on the availability of funding for this project via European Fisheries Maritime Fund.  
e) Agenda Item 16 Lease/Tenant Issues: ii) Messrs Steins: The Operational Director and Finance Director attended the meeting to provide further information and clarification on their request.  The proposals in the letter were further elaborated.  The Operational Director advised that he and colleagues had a good working relationship with the Town Clerk and were keen to resolve the areas of concern.  Unfortunately due to the car park works it hadn’t been possible to do the weekly inspection of the drainage pump.  The Town Clerk confirmed that once the fencing was removed this would restart.  The Town Council maintenance team checked it usually every Friday and cleaned it out.  Messrs Steins, Maintenance Manager was invited along now every week to ensure any issue was dealt with quickly and to continue with inclusive communication.  Mr Sharland further advised that a further fat trap would be fitted next month and that a meeting had been arranged with SWW on their processes.  They also gave their apologies for misinterpretation of the lease and would work with the Council in rectifying the situation.  
2013/159
Minutes Tuesday 26 November 2013: RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 26 November 2013 were a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the chair.

2013/160
Clerks Report/Work Programme: was noted for information.

2013/161
Committee/Working Group Meeting: 
a) RESOLVED to approve the recommendations and adopt the minutes of the meetings of the  

i) Leisure, Tourism and Open Spaces Committee held on 3 December 2013;

ii) Staffing Committee held on 17 December 2013; 
iii) Highways, Roads and Transport Committee held on 17 December 2013.

b) RESOLVED to receive the minutes of the meetings of the Planning Committee held on 10 December 2013 and 14 January 2014.

2013/162
Finance: Monthly accounts and payments for January 2014

a) The Chairman of Finance introduced the report and provided further clarification.  The monthly finance report was received and noted for information.
b) RESOLVED to pay accounts for January 2014 totalling £13.173.95, BACS/Direct Debits (to include regular payments and since last statement) of £2,820.02, cheques written/Direct Debits since last statement (for December) totalling £611,611.11 (NB: £400,000 to new bank account) and addendum to the accounts for January totalling £3,057.68.
c) Car park takings were noted.

d) RESOLVED to approve the transfer of Car Park Relining (£20,000) and Railway Car Park Cliff Face (£30,000) Earmarked Reserves.

2013/163
Correspondence:

a) Lobster Hatchery Fun Run: The Council supported the charity run but had reservations of the run entering the car prak due to health and safety.  RESOLVED that the request for the Lobster Hatchery Fun Run finish on the area used for the Padstow to Rock Swim and that they be allowed to erect a marquee.  Town Clerk to ensure Council’s insurers informed and the Hatchery undertake relevant risk assessments and provide insurance details.
b) RESOLVED to ratify the Chairman’s and Town Clerk’s actions in submitting a further planning objection (PA13/11126: Trecerus Industrial Estate, Padstow)

c) Malcolm Arnold Memorial Plaque: The Town Clerk updated on this matter and outlined the Society had confirmed the plaque was completed and would arrange a celebration for the erection and unveiling of the plaque, likely Whitson weekend.  Unfortunately there had been no communication with the Society and the plaque was much larger and heavier than expected. It would no longer fit on the bandstand.  It was suggested that the Chairman of Padstow RNLI be approached to ascertain if they would consider erecting the plaque at its boat house, due to the relationship of the composers’ music.  RESOLVED the Town Clerk write to the Padstow RNLI’s Chairman.
d) RESOLVED that Cornwall Diabetic Eye Screening Programme be given permission to use coach bays from Monday 3 March to Wednesday 12 March 2014.  Relevant insurance information to be provided.
2013/164
Railway Car Park and Cliff Stabilisation Works Update: The update provided by the Project Manager was noted.  It outlined that there were several cost variations but they were working within the contract sum.

The timescale for completion was likely to slip.  This was down to drainage issues and also the inclement weather. It was anticipated that the cliff stabilisation works would complete to time.  

Councillor Bealing updated on a recent site visit he had attended with the Town Clerk, Project Manager and Contractor.  Mention was made that it was unclear where the water, on the Camel Trail side of the car park, drained away to.  It was suggested that exploratory works be undertaken as this could cause problems in the future.  

Councillor Bealing advised that the exploratory works would need to take place between the Cycle Hire and Techcon Building.  It was also noted that the drainage system from the Techcon Building discharged water across the car park.  The contractor could put in a drain that would take this water away from the car park.  It was also considered that the access way could be part tacmarced which would tidy up and improve the space.  There was much discussion on the exploratory works and it was considered that they should be undertaken.  It was felt that the Town Council should do the car park works right and undertake this now.

RESOLVED that exploratory works be undertaken and any repair necessary be done in consultation with the Town Clerk, Chairman and Chairman of Finance if within the contracted sum.  If not within the contracted sum, then the matter be considered at a future meeting of Council.

The Town Clerk to look into access issues in this regard before such works were undertaken.

2013/165
Reports from Members: Councillor Rickard had attended a meeting of PATA unfortunately it had not been quorate.

2013/166
Dates of Padstow Town Council Meetings and Venues for Full Council Meetings: RESOLVED to note future dates and venues for full Council and that the Highways, Roads and Transport Committee meeting be moved from the 4 February to 11 February commencing at 7 pm, or on the rising of the Planning Committee whichever the later and that the Planning Committee meeting scheduled for the 11 February take place at 6.00 pm.

2013/167
It was RESOLVED to exclude the press and public due to the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted: 
2013/168
Confidential Minutes 26 November 2013: RESOLVED that the confidential minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 26 November 2013 were a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the chair.

2013/169
RESOLVED to approve the recommendations and adopt the confidential minutes of the meeting of the:-
i) Leisure, Tourism and Open Spaces Committee held on 3 December 2013; 
ii) Staffing Committee held on 17 December 2013; and 
iii) Highways, Roads and Transport Committee held on 17 December 2013.

2013/170
Lease Issues: a) Crib Box Lease: See confidential minutes. 

c) Lobster Hatchery: See confidential minutes

2013/171
Professional Advice: Surveyor: See confidential minutes
2013/172
Lease Issues: b) Messrs Steins: See confidential minutes.

Meeting closed at 9.30 pm
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